
MARINE ECOLOGY

Summer Schools online and on-site
Wageningen Academy organizes Summer Schools for profession-
als. In 2022 we offer both online and on-site programmes. The 
Greenhouse Horticulture and Insects as Food & Feed programmes 
are going to be run on-site again, enabling us to incorporate more 
social interaction, excursions, and group work. These are things  
that our participants value. One former participant told us, ‘Guest 
lecturers provided us with useful information on insects and news. 

The programme offers great value in terms of establishing contacts 
with scientists, industry representatives and other course partici-
pants.’ Online programmes are scheduled too, as they provide a 
good opportunity for those who cannot or do not want to travel.  
The Farm to Fork programme and the Biotechnology, Agriculture 
and Food programme are open to professionals with BSc, MSc and  
PhD degrees. More information: www.wur.eu/academy 

WAGENINGEN ACADEMY

Eel population declining again
The recovery of the eel population has stalled. Fewer adult eels made their  
way back to sea from the Netherlands during the period 2018-2020, due  
to the increase in commercial fishing. These conclusions were reached by 
Wageningen Marine Research in its evaluation of the Dutch eel management 
plan for the Ministry of Agriculture, Nature and Food Quality.

The eel policy is designed to reduce eel 
mortality due to human activities and 
facilitate the migration of silver eels, 
adult eels that return to the Sargasso Sea 
to mate.
This policy, with measures such as a 
reduction in catches and the removal 
of barriers in waterways, led to an 
improvement in eel stocks from 2005 
and a steady increase in the number of 
silver eels reaching the sea. However, 
the evaluation for 2018-2020 reveals 

deterioration with a fall in silver eel 
numbers from 1460 tons to 970 tons. 
While the models have improved,  
these numbers are rough estimates 
based on limited catch and monitoring 
data.
Even so, the research team headed 
by Tessa van der Hammen calls the 
deterioration in the figures for the first 
time in 15 years ‘worrying’. They blame 
it on ‘an increase in commercial fishing 
in the IJsselmeer and Markermeer 

lakes.’ The International Council for the 
Exploration of the Sea (ICES) has been 
calling for a European ban on eel fishing 
for 20 years. But that recommendation 
was disregarded once again last 
December by the EU ministers in the 
Fisheries Council.
Improvements in the population of eels 
in the Netherlands and the migration of 
silver eels take a long time because the 
eel is long-lived. It is thought to take 
glass eels (elvers) one to three years 
to travel from the Sargasso Sea to the 
Dutch coast and swim up the rivers. 
Another three to 20 years are required 
for them to develop into silver eels and 
swim back out to sea.
Info:tessa.vanderhammen@wur.nl
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